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June 18, 2013 

(11:00 A.M.)
Meeting Minutes for Metropolitan Park and Urban Parks Ad Hoc Subcommittee of 

June 13, 2013
Topic:  Discussion Metropolitan Park Improvements.
Location:  Conference Room A, City Hall, St. James Building, 117 West Duval Street

In attendance: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member Lori Boyer, Council Member Don Redman, Billy Parker, Les Targonski, Jeff Clements, Dan MacDonald, Paige Johnston, Kelly Boree, James Richardson, Mike Yokan, Steve Pace, Daryl Joseph, Ron Littlepage, Michael Boylan, and Stan Johnson 
Meeting convened: 9:40 am
Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting by stating that the purpose of the meeting was to discuss sound control and the Metropolitan Park Conceptual Plan. Mike Yokan introduced Les Targonski and Bill Parker, experts in production management and audio engineering. Mike distributed an article on bass steering by Meyer Sound discussing innovative sound steering techniques. He explained bass steering is used to redirect or control the sound rather than controlling the sound level by lowering the volume, which oftentimes negatively affects the musical experience of the concert goer. 
Mr. Parker informed the committee that the process of bass steering would help alleviate the sound issue that is occurring across the river. He stated that the technology of bass steering has been around for some time but recent advances in processing and speaker technology have made it more practical to use. Speakers are more powerful, therefore it takes fewer speakers to produce the same musical experience. Companies are now able to direct the sound to specific areas more effectively.  Council Member Redman questioned whether the process would eliminate the vibrating sound? Mr. Parker responded yes.

The group discussed sound barriers including sound curtains and their effectiveness.  Council Member Gulliford suggested investigating the short term potential of blocking the back of the stage with sound curtains.

Mr. Boylan questioned the cost of the technology and the group discussed the advantages of purchasing a house system for use by park users other than concert producers. Additionally, during concerts the system could be used to lower the sound effect of the most troubling frequencies. 
Council Member Gulliford recommended (1) adopting legislation that requires electro-acoustical steering technique for sound generation to create a virtual wall that shepherds the sound waves away from the local community. (2) Investigate the use of portable sound barriers and screening on the backside of the current stage and for future use sound containment in other areas.
Council Member Boyer amended the second recommendation and recommended using a fabric, curtain or sound deadening wall on the back of any temporary stage, and encourage people to do it on the pavilion stage as well. Also, when we begin the process of redesigning the pavilion stage, include in the redesign the sound deadening material. The recommendation was approved by the committee.
Council Member Boyer recommended (3) supporting the redevelopment of the Metropolitan Park in accordance with the 2009/10 Conceptual Plan with a modification that encourages the Parks Department to look at extending the river walk by continuing a walking/jogging path that follows the river to Metropolitan Park. 
Council Member Gulliford discussed adding a carousel, which he thought would be a great draw.  Mr. Joseph estimated the cost of the conceptual plan was 17 million dollars. Council Member Boyer suggested phasing in the plan and not waiting until all the funding had been acquired. 
Council Member Boyer discussed the pros and cons of relocating WJCT off the river and the ownership of the land surrounding WJCT’s studio. She provided a second modification stating when proceeding with future plans with respect to the relocation of WJCT, if the relocation cost proves prohibitive or unrealistic, that we work toward establishing how we best accomplish it.
Council Member Gulliford recommended adopting the conceptual plan with a caveat that there needs to be specific thinking about the redevelopment of the stage area at some point in the future as it relates to WJCT’s location. The recommendation was approved by the committee. The meeting was adjourned. 
Meeting adjourned: 10:20 pm.

Minutes:  Stan Johnson, 6/18/2013
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